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Minutes from Board Meeting

held January 14, 2007

INNERARITY ISLAND ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Innerarity Firehouse - January 14, 2007

Clif Milstead, 2006 President called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. All nine members of the
2007 Board were present, including new members Tom Bender, Saundra Drummer, and Kip
Tinker. Visitors at the meeting were Gene and Barb Lachut, Ramsey Green, and Shane
Walker. Mr. Walker requested to speak to the Board and addressed the need for the new board
to follow homeowner association law and to work with residents.

Motion by Martha Desposito, second by Ray Moody to approve the minutes of the November
29, 2006 meeting. Motion passed unanimously.

Before the floor was opened for officer election, Saundra requested that Board members share
a little information regarding their backgrounds. After all members gave a brief personal history,
the floor was opened for nominations for President. Dick Monish nominated Clif Milstead, but
Clif declined saying it was time for another member to take on that task. Tom Bender
nominated Ray Moody. Ray indicated a willingness to accept the position. Dick Monish then
nominated Rod Powell, but Rod declined because of his work schedule. He did, however,
express a willingness to serve after his retirement from his position with the county. There were
no other nominations, and on a motion by Glenn Barbee, seconded by Martha Desposito, Ray
Moody was named 2007 president by acclamation. At this point Clif turned the chair over to
Ray.

Ray opened the floor for nominations for Vice-President. Kip Tinker nominated Tom Bender,
and Glenn Barbee nominated Saundra Drummer. Members voted by secret ballot, and
Saundra was elected by a vote of 5-4.

The floor was opened for nominations for Treasurer, and Clif nominated Glenn Barbee. There
were no further nominations, and Glenn was elected by acclamation.

Ray opened the floor for nominations for secretary. Glenn nominated Clif Milstead. There being
no further nominations, Clif was elected by acclamation.

After a discussion of how many meetings to have in 2007, Clif made a motion, seconded by
Tom Bender to meet at 5:00 p.m. on February 11 and then the first Sunday of every other
month thereafter at the Innerarity Firehouse. All voted in favor of the motion. Kip Tinker
volunteered to work on a sign for community announcements, including meeting notices.





Volunteers were sought to work on Board committees. The following were willing to serve and
were named to chair the committees:

Community Lot and Beaultification: Kip Tinker

Architectural Control: Tom Bender with Martha Desposito member.

Gate: Dick Monish

Greenways: Glenn Barbee

Roadways: Vann Goodloe

Causeway: Rod Powell

Covenants: Saundra Drummer. All members expressed a desire to see a readable working
copy of the Covenants and expressed their thanks to Saundra for accepting this responsibility.

Rod Powell gave a report on the causeway and his conversations with Fayette Dennison,
developer, and Mike Warrington, engineer for Sundance town homes. It was generally agreed
that Rod and Ray Moody, president, would see Suzanne Blankenship, attorney, to set up a
meeting with Mr. Dennison to clarify ownership issues. A motion by Dick Monish, seconded by
Tom Bender, that the Board strike a conciliatory stance to allowing Sundance access from the
2nd Phase to enter Innerarity Point Road, assuming no access to North Shore Drive, was
passed unanimously.

Glenn gave an overview of capital expenditures for the fiscal year that began October 1, 2006.
In thinking about the next meeting discussion centered on the management company and
covenant violation letters. Ray asked that members e-mail him with agenda suggestions.

Motion was made by Clif, seconded by Tom, that the meeting be adjourned. Motion passed 9-0
and the meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Glenn Barbee, 2006 secretary and Clif Milstead, 2007
secretary.






Minutes from Board Meeting
held February 11, 2007
INNERARITY ISLAND ASSOCIATION
Board of Directors Meeting
February 11, 2007
5.00 p.m.

President Ray Moody called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. with members Glenn Barbee,
Tom Bender, Martha Desposito, Saundra Drummer, Clif Milstead, Dick Monish, Rod Powell,
and Kip Tinker present. Visitors at the meeting included Paul Becht, Tom Conrad, John
Fennell, Peg Gilmore, Bob Mesler, Marilynn Milstead, Beverly Walker and Shane Walker, as
well as Lucretia Fiasco of Etheridge Property Management.

A motion (Barbee, Desposito) to approve minutes of the January 14, 2007 meeting with the
President's comment removed passed without opposition. The Board then heard a report from
Lucretia Fiasco on weekly inspection rides through the community and Board expectations. A
discussion of covenant requirements for fence height ensued. A motion (Milstead, Bender) that
Lucretia revise the letters to owners to soften the tone and submit it to the president and vice
president for approval within the next two weeks passed unanimously. Lucretia also agreed to
get answers to questions from Dick relative to insurance renewal and submission of a claim on
the last damage to the gate.

A motion (Monish, Milstead) that the Board of Directors enforce the covenants forward from
February 15, 2006 generated a lengthy discussion. The motion passed with 5 in favor (Barbee,
Milstead, Monish, Moody, Powell) and 4 against (Bender, Desposito, Drummer, Tinker).

Rod Powell gave his report on the causeway. He provided information on the MSBU for the
causeway, a letter to Sundance relative to rip-rap, and the desire of County Commissioner
Gene Valentino to meet with the Board. Rod also related that Mike Wolf of Wolf-Riddle
Engineering was willing to come back and provide a new estimate on the causeway upgrade.
He then gave a summary of his meeting with Ray, Suzanne Blankenship, and Fayette
Dennison concerning causeway ownership issues.

Tom Bender gave a report on current covenant violations. The main concerns include 5 inch
and larger trees being cut, street repair after new home construction, and how to handle lots
being cleared without approval. Tom also related problems with red clay use and fences being
constructed without approval.





Dick Monish gave the Gate Committee report. He reported problems with the gate staying
open, townhouse resident access, and insurance claim denial. He will request that All-Tech
resubmit the gate claim. Consideration of a camera for the gate will wait until the anticipated
moving of the gate.

A discussion of the island security patrol followed with some Board members reporting seeing
the patrol car recently. Tom reported that the deputy retired from the force but still maintained
auxiliary status and had the use of the patrol car.

Approval of committees was the next item discussed. The need for volunteers was noted as
well as a need for interior lot residents to be represented on the Board and it's committees. A
motion (Powell, Moody) to approve the committees passed without opposition.

Kip Tinker presented the report on the committee on the community lot and beaultification. Kip
noted that he is looking for a new name for the committee. He also asked questions of the
Board about the mowing contract and the need for insurance, and he said that work on the new
sign for announcements is progressing.

Tom Conrad reported on the website. There are 120 pages of information available and 78 of
these have been visited. He is working on a homeowner directory and is using contractor
listings to pay website costs.

Glenn Barbee passed out copies of the financial report and gave a summary.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m. (Barbee, Bender, 9-0)

Respectfully submitted by Clif Milstead, II1A Secretary. Minutes approved by Board action April
1, 2007.






Minutes from Board Meeting
held April 1, 2007
INNERARITY ISLAND ASSOCIATION
Board of Directors Meeting
April 1, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by President Ray Moody. Members present in
addition to the president included Glenn Barbee, Tom Bender, Martha Desposito, Clif Milstead,
Dick Monish, and Rod Powell. Visitors included Adam Cowan, Gene and Barb Lauchet, A.J.
Schultheis, Shane and Beverly Walker. Shane Walker addressed the Board relative to owner
access to e-mails between Board members. Board members agreed to copy Etheridge
Property Management on e-mails so that owners could gain access through the management
company.

A motion to approve the minutes of the February 11 meeting by Tom Bender, seconded by

Rod Powell, was approved unanimously. Glenn Barbee gave the financial report, showing
actual expenditures and details of areas where the Board might not need all funds budgeted
and could possibly have funds available for other needed projects.

Rod Powell gave the Causeway Committee report. Rod reported a good meeting with County
Commissioner Gene Valentino and gave an MSBU update. He noted that a challenge in
passing the petition would be non-resident owners. Initial fees for the petition process would be
$1000-1500 and current preliminary cost estimates for owners is $145 per year for 10 years.
Corp of Engineers and other approvals would probably require 2-4 years. County officials have
agreed to meet with the Board to work out details.

A.J. Schultheis gave the Roads Committee report for Vann Goodloe. Roads, Inc. had
submitted a bid of $35969 to cut and patch the causeway, subgrade its shoulders, putting in a
4 inch rock base, and redressing the rip-rap near the beach area. Roads, Inc. had also
submitted a bid of $19689 to clean, sweep, patch, level and overlay with 1 % inches of asphalt
the west end of North Shore Way. Glenn Barbee made a motion, seconded by Tom Bender to
accept the bids of Roads, Inc. for the two projects and include up to $5000 for associated gate-
moving preparation costs. Motion passed unanimously.

Dick Monish gave the Gate Committee report. Proposals on moving the gate from All-Tech
were discussed as well as the need for electrical service at any new location. The possibility of
cutting and moving the current center column was considered. There is no new information on
insurance claims.





Tom Bender reported for Kip Tinker on mowing bids for the island. The two lowest bids were
considered in detail. A motion (Moody, Bender) to accept the bid of Harry Sugg of $550 per
mowing for the 2007 year was approved unanimously. Tom also reported on the security patrol
issue. A motion to terminate the current patrol contract and allow Sheriff Ron McNesby to add
the island to his regular patrol schedule with patrols three times per day (Moody, Barbee)
passed without opposition.

Clif Milstead gave a report on the need for oversight of the Association website and suggested
a committee be appointed for this purpose. President Ray Moody agreed to help Vann Goodloe
along with Martha Desposito on the oversight committee. It was agreed that minutes would be
posted to the website after Board approval at its subsequent meeting, and Clif volunteered to
provide a brief unofficial summary of each meeting to be approved by the President and then
made available for posting on the website within a few days after each meeting.

Glenn Barbee gave a report on the Speir proposal that considers development of the southeast
part of the island. The Board had previously approved a resolution opposing development of
the area in question. A motion (Barbee, Bender) to formally adopt the resolution passed
unanimously.

Ray Moody gave a report on covenant violations, including boat trailers parked in the Red
Cedar cul-de-sac. The management company will post notices on these trailers in an effort to
find owners and have them removed. Ray agreed to send to Board members a copy of the
revised letter to be sent out by the management company to owners believed to be in violation
of our covenants.

A motion to adjourn (Barbee, Bender) passed unanimously.






Minutes from Special Board Meeting
held April 30, 2007
Page Content from Secretary of Board

Restricted Home Page

Back One Page

INNERARITY ISLAND ASSOCIATION, INC
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

APRIL 30, 2007

The board met at 6:00 p.m. at 5950 Red Cedar Street, guests of Ray and Virginia Moody. (the
firehouse was not available). Board members in attendance were Tom Bender, Ray Moody,
Glenn Barbee, Dick Monish, Kip Tinker, Sandra Drummer, and Rod Powell.

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 with a specific agenda to discuss the Causeway
MSBU. Present Ray Moody called on Committee Chair Rod Powell to lead the discussion. He
briefed us on the status of the MSBU, that the County had prepared a petition and already
mailed it to all property owners not living on the Island. The cover letter did not convey all items
of information we deemed each property owner needed to make and informed decision. Rod
had prepared a proposed Fact Sheet that outlined the nature of an MSBU, and the pros and
cons of approving this petition. We discussed and agreed that a follow-up mailing was needed
as soon as possible to get additional information in the hands of those that had already
received the mailing before they discarded it or took no action. Motion was made to send the
Fact Sheet and a short cover letter to all on the County address list having received the petition
at estimated cost not to exceed $700. (Barbee/Bender). Passed unanimously.

Barbee agreed to edit the changes suggested during the meeting to the Fact Sheet, prepare a
cover letter and pass along to Tom Bender. Tom will coordinate the address listing and mailing
with a local mailing service to executed as quickly as possible.

Tentative meeting set for 6:00 p.m. at the Firehouse on May 8, 2007.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectively Submitted by Glenn Barbee for Secretary Clif Milstead.






Minutes from Special Board Meeting
held May 8, 2007
INNERARITY ISLAND ASSOCIATION, INC
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING
MAY 8,2007
The board met at 5:30 p.m. at 5850 Red Ceda‘r Street, guests of Kip and Donna Tinker.

Present were board members Ray Moody, Dick Monish, Kip Tinker, Martha Desposito, Glenn
Barbee, and Rod Powell. Guests present were Van Goodloe, Shane & Beverly Walker, and
Ramsey Green. The president called the meeting to order at 5:35 p.m.

The first order of business was review and signing of the Contracts with Roads Inc on
completing the rock barrier on the Causeway and repositioning present rock to cover exposed
fabric, regrade shoulders and place crushed gravel along each side level with the road. The
second contract is to prep and pave the area near North Shore Dr for moving the gate. These
items were explained by Vann Goodloe and met the provisions of the Motion passed in the
April 1 Board meeting so no new motion was required. President Ray Moody signed the
contracts.

The second item of business on the agenda was discussion on what steps were needed to
move ahead on getting approval from property owners for an MSBU to turn the Causeway over
to the County. Action decisions are summarized as follows:

1. Hold a general membership meeting as soon as location can be confirmed. Ray Moody had
action on this item and has arranged for use of the Pensacola Bay Community Center for May
30 starting at 7 PM

2. Get the word out to all known addresses that live on the Island. Glenn Barbee had action for
this item. A letter was composed and the earlier Fact Sheet was modified to address all
property owners living on the Island. The County Mailing list was edited to eliminate duplicates.
Price quote to mail out to 138 addresses for $199 appeared excessive. (quote from Emerald
Coast Mailing received 4:30 Friday.) Minimum charges applied to small mailing. So discussed
with Ray Moody and decided to do ourselves. Had 150 copies made at Mail Box Etc. Saturday
Morning, Purchased Stamps, Envelopes, and mailing labels, generated the mailing list and with
Ray’s help stuffed stamped and mailed the Notice. Glenn also stated he would contact our
Weh Master, Tom Conrad and request his posting of Meeting information.

3. Kip Tinker said he would prepare a large sign to notify those driving by of the Meeting.





4.Rod Powell will coordinate with County to have representative present to answer any
questions. He will prepare a PowerPoint presentation for the meeting. Ramsey Green said he
would arrange for a projector.

5. Petition signatures will be solicited at the meeting. Dick Monish and Martha Desposito will
work on breaking the listing out to alphabetical sections so it will be easy to line up and sign.

6. Voted to have Ramsey Greene to utilize a third party agency to lookup/ furnish telephone
numbers for all property owners on the county mailing list for follow up after the meeting by
interested volunteers. (cost estimated at 25 cents each.) Motion to approve made by Dick
second by Martha, passed unanimously.

7. Another planning meeting is scheduled for the Fire House for 6 PM the 17th.

Meeting adjourned at 7 p.m.

Respectively Submitted by Glenn Barbee for Secretary Clif Milstead.






Minutes from Special Board Meeting
held May 17, 2007
INNERARITY BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
FOR
17 MAY 2007

President, Ray Moody, opened the meeting at 6:05pm and identified the approval of the
previous meeting minutes and the MSBU as the two agenda items to be discussed. Board
members in attendance were Ray Moody, Saundra Drummer, Kip Tinker, Martha Desposito,

Rod Powell, Dick Monish and Tom Bender.

Ray Moody made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 30 and May 8 meetings, motion
was seconded by Kip Tinker and the Board unanimously approved the minutes.

Mr. Bob Mesler informed the board that he told the firemen responsible for inspecting fire
hydrants that the island residents would have no problem with an inspection of our hydrants.

Rod Powell handed out his latest power point presentation on MSBU and requested that
Martha organize a process for collecting signatures on the petition during the membership
meeting scheduled for 30 May. Saundra Drummer agreed to assist.

During the review of Rod’s presentation the board agreed to the following:
The membership meeting will be held 30 May @ 7pm. Mr.
Stephen Hall, from county, will be in attendance to answer

questions.

Copies of presentation will be provided to attendees after the
presentation

Speakers will be recognized by the president before speaking
and will be limited to 2 minutes.

Rod will build a separate slide to discuss access to homes after
a storm

Kip Tinker will call county to find examples of other MSBUs that
are working





1 September is our goal to have needed number of signatures
to meet petition requirements

Rod will be prepared to discuss investment to date on MSBU
project.

A banner will be hung across the main road to remind residents
to sign the petition.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm.






Minutes from Special General Membership Meeting

held May 30, 2007

INNERARITY ISLAND ASSOCIATION MEETING
PERDIDO BAY COMMUNITY CENTER
7:00 P.M. MAY 30, 2007

President Ray Moody called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and advised the 70+ attendees
of the purpose of the meeting. He introduced Stephan Hall, the Escambia County OMB liaison
who will coordinate the MSBU project for the county. Ray then gave the floor to Rod Powell,
Board Causeway Committee Chair, for the presentation.

Rod used a power point presentation to give a background of the causeway question, risk
management issues, and how to deal with risks. Current projected costs for owners would be
$185.64 per year for 10 years or a one time payment of $1245.66. Rod then presented a
Benefits Summary and a Cons Summary. We have a self-imposed deadline of getting 475
signed petitions by September 1, and those attending were encouraged to volunteer in the
effort to gain the signatures required. Rod’s presentation ended about 7:45 and a question and
answer period followed.

Ray Moody adjourned the meeting at 8:15 p.m.

Note: A copy of Rod Powell’s presentation is on the Island website at www.innerarityisland.net.






Minutes from Special Board Meeting
held July 8, 2007 -

Innerarity Island Association
Board of Directors Meeting
July 8, 2007 - 5:00 p.m.
Innerarity Fire House

The 11A Board of Directors met for a called meeting July 8, 2007 with seven members present.
President Ray Moody called the meeting to order and the Board approved minutes of the April
1 and May 17 meetings. Most of the meeting was devoted to MSBU petition progress reports
and plans for moving the project forward.

Reports showed that about 68% of the required signatures had been gained to date. The Board
authorized expenditure of funds to prepare and mail MSBU sheets with interested residents
preparing the mailing. Martha Desposito distributed property owner lists to those wanting to
help and Rod Powell listed strategies to get the information out and gain the support of
additional owners.

Following a brief update on the causeway and on the gate, the meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m.






Minutes from Board Meeting
held August 5, 2007
Board of Directors Meeting
Innerarity Island Association
August 5, 2007 - 5:00 p.m.

Innerarity Firehouse

The Innerarity Island Association Board of Directors met in regular session on August 5, 2007.
President Ray Moody called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. Present were Glenn Barbee,
Tom Bender, Martha Desposito, Saundra Drummer, Clif Milstead, and Kip Tinker in addition to
the president. A motion (Barbee, Bender) to approve the minutes of the July 8, 2007 special
board meeting was approved unanimously.

The first item considered was an update on progress on the MSBU project. After a brief tally
the Board concluded that about 88 per cent of the needed approvals had been received to
date. The consensus of the group was that the letter sent out to owners had been effective as
evidenced by the increased numbers of approval signatures. The Board then looked at the list
of island residents who had approved and agreed on who would contact residents who had not
yet signed. Then the list of non-resident owners was considered, and members who knew
those on the list agreed to contact them. The Board agreed to continue its effort to try to
complete the process by Labor Day.

Vann Goodloe gave the Roads Committee report. He noted that one more load of rip-rap was
needed for the causeway, and that the invoice would be held until the work was completed.
Repairs on Innerarity Circle due to utility company damage had not yet been done. The
committee is seeking bids on resurfacing North Shore Court with costs to be paid by a
homeowner.

Glenn Barbee gave the financial report, including a review of payments made and the reasons
for those payments. Some items were not clear as to the services rendered, so Glenn and Ray
agreed to visit Etheridge Property Management for clarification. Glenn had also projected
expenses to the end of the fiscal year to give Board members an estimated end of year
balance.

Martha Desposito gave the report of the Website Committee. The Board generally agreed for
the secretary to send a draft of minutes out to Board members within about a week after a
meeting, and if no corrections are noted within a few days to allow them to be posted to the
website as a draft, subject to needed corrections by the Board at its next meeting. Other





committees were encouraged to send news or minutes for posting on the website. Clif agreed
to contact the school district’s transportation department about rumors concerning school bus
pick-up on the island.

The Board reviewed the gate and continuing attempts to keep it working. It had been hit
recently, but as of August 5 was working thanks to troubleshooting by residents.

Glenn gave the Greenway Committee report and advised that the tree removal approved at the
last meeting had been done. The committee had investigated complaints relative to possible
greenway encroachment near 16300 Innerarity Point Road, but concluded no action was
needed. The committee believes that drainage ways need mowing to facilitate proper draining
and a motion (Barbee, Bender) to authorize this in an amount not to exceed $1000 passed
unanimously. Kip Tinker will get a price quote on the mowing.

Glenn suggested the Board might need to start looking at nominations for the 2008 Board.
Members suggested some names and a motion (Moody, Bender) to name Martha Desposito to
chair the Nominating Committee passed without opposition. Members agreed to send
suggestions for the remainder of the committee, as well as names of possible Board members,
to Ray or Martha.

A motion to adjourn (Milstead, Desposito, 7-0) ended the meeting at 6:50 p.m.






Minutes from Board Meeting

held September 30, 2007

Innerarity Island Association
Board of Directors Meeting
September 30, 2007 5:.00 PM

The meeting was called to order by President Ray Moody at 5:15pm. Members present in
addition to the President were Tom Bender, Martha Desposito, Rod Powell, and Kip Tinker.
Island residents in attendance were Peg Gilmore, Van Goodloe (Road Committee), Ramsey
Green, and Barry Johnson.

Following a review of content, motion to approve the minutes from the August 5 meeting, made
by Tom Bender, seconded by Martha Desposito, was unanimously approved.

OLD BUSINESS

Rod Powell presented report on the MSBU Causeway Project and the results of
homeowner/property owner petition to the Escambia County Commissioners. The points made
were;

o 474 signatures were required to send petition to Commissioners; 550
signatures were obtained and verified by county official

e 79% of island owners approved

e 85% of county residents who actually live on the island signed petition

o Public hearing on our MSBU goes before the County Commissioners
meeting on October 4 at 5:32pm, Commissioners Chambers, 1st Floor
of the County Court House at 221 Palafox Place

o If final cost estimate exceeds the original estimate, which formed the
basis for petition process, by more than 10%, petition must be re-done.

o Fee to repay county loan will be added to tax bill when project is
completed, approximately 2 yrs from now.

Rod asked that the letter to property owners from the Office of Management and Budget as
well as the announcement in the Pensacola News Journal be made part of the meeting
minutes.

Ray Moody presented his recommendation for date, time and place for Annual Property
Owners meeting in December. Tom Bender made the motion that the annual Innerarity Island
Association meeting be held December 11, 2007 at 7;00 pm in the Innerarity Point Community
Center (subject to availability). Kip Tinker seconded; motion passed unanimously.





In the absence of treasurer Glen Barbee, Ray Moody presented Glen's prepared documents on
the proposed Association budget and analysis, as well as recommendations for the for FY08.
A lively debate ensued on these financial considerations pertaining to the budget:

o Moving gate from present position westward to a point approx 150’
east of the intersection of Innerarity Point Rd. and North Shore Dr.
Because of the on-going problems with vandalism and other
operational issues, committing funds ($14000 in 08 budget) for gate
relocation and maintenance has come into question. Discussion
centered on what island residents and property owners felt about this
issue.

o Martha Desposito made the motion that the future of keeping the
Innerarity Island Gate be made an agenda item for the Dec.
membership meeting. Rod Powell seconded: voting for were Bender,
Desposito, Moody, and Powell. Tinker abstained.

o s adues increase required to ensure Association finances can meet
the heavy financial burden to infrastructure maintenance, needed
improvements, and adequate reserves? The Treasurer's analysis
shows a 12.5% dues increase would be needed to stay on schedule
with improvements including the paving of Innerarity Point Road next
year. (3200 to $225 for improved lots, $80 to $90 for unimproved lots).

o Impact fee increase with regard to new construction needs to be
reviewed as the damage to roads, shoulders and efc. is becoming an
increasing drain on the operating budget.

e Board will plan an additional meeting prior to Annual meeting in order
to refine budget and recommendations which will be presented to
Association membership for their consideration.

Martha Desposito, Chairman of Nominating Committee, reported that she has the names of
four resident owners willing to be nominated for election to the Board of Directors. They will be
presented to the membership in attendance for election during the annual meeting in
December.

Chairman of the Architectural Control Committee, Tom Bender, brought forward the following
from the ACC for Board consideration:

1. 1554 No. Shore Ct. Approve the refund of $2000 of the $3000 damage
deposit at this time, with the remaining $1000 to be refunded in
approximately 6 to 8 months from this date if owners have:

Kept grass, plants, and trees that were replanted alive
Let the sodded grass grow wild so that the greenway does
not become part of their backyard





Clearly marked their property lines between their property
and the greenways
So moved by Ray Moody, seconded by Rod Powell, unanimously
approved by Board
2. 16330 No. Shore Drive. Owner requested reimbursement of expenses
incurred without Board's prior approval for replacing one section of
drainage pipe on easement across the property. After a brief
discussion. Motion made by Kip Tinker, seconded by Rod Powell that
inasmuch as request did not allow the Board to take proper action by
getting competitive bids and, then getting the action approved by the
Board, the Board of Directors therefore rejects owners request for
payment of expenses. Motion passed. (Moody, Desposito, Powell,
Tinker for; Bender abstained.)

As chairman of Beautification Committee, Kip Tinker proposed a date and time for Island
picnic. After some discussion, it was agreed to hold the event on the community lot on Sun.,
Nov. 11, from 1pm to 5pm. Rain date will be Sat., Nov 17. George Neff and Ramsey Green will
be in charge of arrangements.

Ray Moody presented a brief summary his and Glen Barbee's review of Etheridge Property
Management’s handling of the Associations contracts and expenses. They will present further
recommendations at the Nov. Board meeting.

The neXt meeting of the BOD will be Wed., Nov. 7 at 6pm.

NEW BUSINESS

A homeowner present brought it to the attention of the Board that a property with a detached
building, which was permitted to retain that building as part of the detached building
compromise (building in place prior to Jan 1, 2006), is now for sale.

Motion made by Kip Tinker, seconded by Rod Powell requesting the President send a letter to

owners reminding them of their obligation under the compromise to remove the detached
building when the property is sold or rented. Motion passed unanimously.

There being no further business motion made by Powell, seconded by Bender, to adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 7:05pm.






Minutes from Board Meeting
held November 7, 2007
BOARD MEETING
INNERARITY ISLAND ASSOCIATION
November 7, 2007 - 6:00 p.m.

Innerarity Firehouse

President Ray Moody called the special meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. All members of the
Board were present. In addition to the President members Glenn Barbee, Tom Bender, Martha
Desposito, Saundra Drummer, Clif Milstead, Dick Monish, Rod Powell, and Kip Tinker were in
attendance. Lucretia Fiasco of Etheridge Property Management was a visitor at the meeting.

Because of Lucretia’s attendance Ray suggested that we discuss the annual meeting agenda
first so that she could leave after that item if she wished. The time for the annual membership
meeting will be December 11, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. at the Perdido Bay Community Center. The
Board considered whether to include several topics on the agenda. Much of the discussion
centered on finances for the Association. A motion by Martha Desposito, seconded by Ray
Moody that the Board recommend a 12.5% assessment increase on improved property only,
with separate votes on improved and unimproved property failed by the vote of 4 to 5 (YEA:
Moody , Deposito, Monish, Tinker; NAY: Powell, Barbee, Milstead, Bender, Drummer) Other
assessment options were considered; Rod Powell offered a motion, seconded by Dick Monish,
that the Board recommend to the membership an assessment increase of 10% on improved
and 5% on unimproved property. After discussion the motion failed 4 - 5 with Moody,
Desposito, Monish, and Powell in favor and Barbee, Bender, Milstead, Tinker and Drummer
opposed.

After additional discussion a motion (Drummer, Moody) that the Board recommend to the
membership a 12.5% assessment increase for all properties, both improved and unimproved,
with a single vote by the membership passed by a vote of 6 to 3 (YEA: Drummer, Moody,
Tinker, Bender, Barbee, Desposito; NAY: Monish, Powell, Milstead).

A discussion of moving the gate due to the MSBU passing and the County taking over the
roadway where the present gate is located followed. Different designs were considered. A
motion (Monish, Milstead) that the relocated gate be the cantilever design at a cost of about
$16000 from All-Tech generated a lengthy discussion of the merits of different types of gates.
Rod Powell offered a substitute motion, seconded by Ray Moody, that Dick Monish price the
three options discussed and provide the information to the Board at its next meeting. It passed
unanimously.





Treasurer Glenn Barbee provided a financial report, explaining line items and suggesting
revisions to the budget that will be presented to the membership. This led to a discussion of
greenways and drainage ways and their maintenance. A motion (Bender, Desposito) to
approve the minutes of the September 30, 2007 meeting passed unanimously.

Rod Powell gave a report on the MSBU. He had talked to the engineers and the County was
requesting letters of interest for the project. The pre-construction study may take as few as 6
months or as long as 24 months before work can begin. Martha Desposito gave a report of the
nominating committee whose recommendations will be presented at the annual membership
meeting.

A motion (Desposito, Moody) to name Sybil Bender and Peg Gilmore to the nominating
committee passed unanimously. Kip Tinker gave a report on the Community Picnic to be held
Sunday, November 11 from 1:00 to 5:00 p.m. Rod Powell agreed to contact Commissioner
Gene Valentino to invite him to the picnic, and the Board asked Secretary Clif Milstead to write
a letter inviting members of the [nnerarity Point Fire Department as well.

A motion (Bender, Powell, 9 - 0) adjourned the meeting at 8:20 p.m.






Minutes from General Membership Meeting
held December 11, 2007

. INNERARITY ISLAND ASSOCIATION

Annual Membership Meeting

Perdido Bay Community Center

December 11, 2007 - 7:00 p.m.

Association President Ray Moody called the annual meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. after owners
had registered as they entered the meeting. It was determined that a quorum was present, and
Ray introduced the 2007 board members to the association and invited members present to
sign up near the door to volunteer to help with island needs.

The minutes of the December 11, 2006 annual membership meeting and the special
informational meeting of May 30, 2007 relative to the MSBU were both approved unanimously.
Ray then called on committees for their reports.

Kip Tinker, chair of the Community Lot and Beautification Committee, thanked those who
picked up trash on the Island and noted the excellent job on mowing the past year. He thanked
those who helped with the recent picnic, and noted that several had suggested a spring picnic.
Kip discussed plans for beautification and requested volunteers to help.

Chairman Tom Bender of the Architectural Control Committee thanked his committee members
and recapped the house plans approved and monitored as well as other construction and
remodeling that came before the committee. Tom also expressed concern about a recent
burglary at a house on the island.

Tom also presented the report of the Gate Committee for its Chairman Dick Monish. He
reminded members of the need to move the gate westward due to the passing of the MSBU.
Questions arose about FEMA reimbursement for post disaster pick-up inside a gated
community and about school bus service on the island for the upcoming 2008-2009 school
year.

Vann Goodloe, chairman of the Roads Committee, reviewed projects completed in 2007.
These included paving of North Shore west, reinforcement of the Causeway, and a new gate
pad at the proposed new gate site. Vann also said that the Road Plan calls for paving of the
east part of Innerarity Road in 2008 at a cost of approximately $35,000.

Ray Moody presented the Causeway Committee report in the absence of Chairman Rod
Powell. He reported on the positive MSBU signature campaign and said that the County
Commission had voted to move forward and had sent out letters to engineering firms for





proposals. Suggested time frames for the project vary from 6 months to two years. Martha
Desposito thanked several who worked getting the required signatures.

Ray Etheridge, Etheridge Property Management, presented a report on the status of liens and
delinquencies. He noted that 15 were late with assessments, that two properties were in
foreclosure, and that intent to lien had been filed on 6 other properties. From these a little over
$4000 is owed to the Association.

Treasurer Glenn Barbee presented the Association financial report. He provided actual

expenditures for 2006 and 2007 and showed the budget for 2007 and the proposed budget for
2008. Glenn showed the differences in the budget and actual expenditures for 2007 and said
that the Association came out better than expected at the end of the fiscal year. He showed
how it may be possible to complete the road project mentioned by Vann Goodloe in his roads
report.

Ray Moody asked if Glenn wanted to make a proposal on 2008 assessments. Glenn made a
motion to increase the dues by 12.5% for 2008 (second: Desposito). After discussion the vote
on the increase was YEA: 52, NAY 99. Motion failed. After further discussion a motion to
increase dues (Saundra Drummer, Ramsey Green) by 6.25% was presented. The vote was
YEA: 51, NAY: 95. This motion also failed.

Ramsey Green moved that assessment be increased by 12.5% only on improved properties
(second: Peg Gilmore). After discussion on whether assessment could be raised on one type of
property and not on another, the vote was YEA: 37, NAY: 13. Motion passed.

A motion to approve the 2008 budget (Tom Bender, Nina Kelson) was approved. Ray then
listed the names presented by the Nominating Committee to fill the four vacancies on the
Board for 2008. The Committee recommended that Tom Bender be reelected to the Board for
a two year term and that Ken Bass, Ramsey Green and Richard Wetzel also serve two year
terms. Ray opened the floor for nominations to the Board, but none were forthcoming. The
Association agreed to dispense with ballot voting and elected the four nominated by the
committee by acclamation.

Ray asked if there was further business to come before the Association. Peg Gilmore moved
that the association hold a meeting on the status of the gate before any further expenditure on
it. Bob Mesler seconded, and after discussion the motion passed with 29 in favor and 28
against it. The meeting will be held after the first of the year.

A motion by Fayette Dennison, seconded by Tom Bender to adjourn was approved and closed
the meeting.

wetzel





